SENATE WAYS AND MEANS COMMITTEE

Minutes of the Meeting
March 3, 1965

The meeting was called to order at 10:15 a.m., March 3, 1965, by Chairman
Sanborn. A1l members were present except Senators Ward and Saar.

Mr. James Bibb, State Budget Director, appeared before the Committee and
gave a detailed report on a proposal to lease-purchase an executive-tvpe aircraft
for use of State officials. He stated that the proposal has been included by
reference in the Governor's budget recommendations, in which the Governor asked
favorable consideration of the proposal. (See copy of remort attached to the
Minutes of the Meeting of the Senate Ways and Means Committee for March 2, 1965).

A bill which encompasses the recommendations contained in the above report
was presented by the Chairman for Committee consideration. Thereupon, Senator
Woodard made a motion that the bill be introduced as a Committee bill with the
recommendation that it be referred back to the Committee for further considera-
tion. Senator Van Sickle seconded the motion. The motion carried. Senator
Warren voted no, and asked that his vote be so recorded. (See copy of bill attached.)

The Chairman appointed Senators Van Sickle, Bell and Liebert to act as a
subcommittee to study the above referenced bill and make their recommendations.

Senator Van Sickle discussed the subcoomittee's report on the STATE HISTORICAL
SOCIETY. During his presentation, Senator Bowers raised a question concerning the
razing of the caretaker's house at the John Brown Historical Park. In order
to determine the answer to the question, Senator Van Sickle requested time to
contact the agency.

Senator Arthur presented the subcommittee's report on the STATE LIVESTOCK
BRAND COMMISSION, in which the subcommittee concurs with the Governor's budget
recommendations. He moved that the subcommittee report be adopted and its
provisions included in an appropriation bill to be introduced by the Committee.
Senator Bell seconded the motion. The motion carried.

There being no further business to come before the meeting, it was adjourned
at 10:55 a.m.

THEO. A. SANBORN, Chairman



